Meeting with DCC 10 November

From Toiora Cohousing: Frances and Alex
From the DCC: Neil McLeod (our DCC rep) and Joe Fitzsimmons (Inspections team)

The reason for having this meeting was to explore options if our built in appliances did not arrive before we wanted to apply for code compliance. However, although we think the appliances will be arriving in time, we decided to go ahead with the meeting to ask some questions about the Code of Compliance process. 
The following points came out of the meeting:

1. The Code of Compliance is not a licence to occupy. As far as the DCC is concerned we can occupy our buildings before the CC is issued. However, our bank and insurance company may have other ideas.
2. We asked what we can do to help our application for C of C be achieved. The reply was that we must ensure that our application is filled out accurately and fully and that all of the supporting documents are attached. If the DCC has to come back to us for more information, that will slow the process. Neil mentioned Producer statements for each of the codes – engineering, plumbing, electricity etc. Someone knowledgeable  should also be on site to greet the DCC team when they come to do their inspection.
3. We asked when the DCC goes back to work in the New Year and were assured that they are up and running from the 5 January so there should be no hold-ups because of the holiday period other then the statutory holidays. 
4. The Code of Compliance applies to the buildings only and it is each aspect of the building consent that the inspector will be ensuring have been satisfactorily completed. They have no interest in the provisions of our Resource Consent.
5. We were introduced to a person who does have knowledge of resource consents. For our unit titling process, all aspects of our resource consent need to be met. This includes the kerbing at the High and Alva corner and the 15 angle parks designated in our RC. I checked with Tim and it is his understanding that he has submitted all of the information required by the DCC and the plans were currently with S & W for pricing. Once that is completed and approved, Hall Brothers will be able to get on to this.
6. Resource Consent also requires a number of certificates: subdivision consent (Sec. 224 (C), Sec. 224 (F) for the unit titling process, and there are others. Maria has a good understanding of these and Stefan will be able to guide us through as well. 

Alex may be able to supply more information if I have missed anything.

These things will also be discussed at our PCG meeting next Tuesday.
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